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      Dear Friends,  

   We are grateful for the blessing and privilege of serving the Lord another 
year. We are also grateful for each of you. For your prayers, support, for all the 
Christmas cards and special Christmas 
gifts you sent our family. Thank you! 

 We had a wonderful Christmas. The 
kids that are faithful in Sunday school 
put together a program. We had a 
good number of visitors and unsaved 
relatives come. Please pray the Word 
sown will bring forth fruit. 

    2023 started out with a special watchnight service with our church family. It 
was a sweet time of fellowship and reflecting on all God has done in 2022. Our 

desire as a church family is to see more 
souls saved and the Gospel further in 
our town. On our very first service on 
January 1st, we had a couple that I have 
invited for three years, finally visit 
church. It was a shock when we 
watched Rodrigo and Julie walk in. I had 
started to lose hope that they would 
ever come. Please pray for their 
salvation. He is especially very wary of 

Christians, as he has been burned by false teachers. Pray God will work in his 
heart. We have had another family visiting and we are burdened about their 
eternal destiny. Pray for Rondinele, his wife Kesilane and their two girls. We visited 
them recently and had the opportunity to share the Gospel more clearly. 
Gustavo has also been coming to church frequently. His wife has got saved, but 
he has not. Will you please pray for these souls to be saved?   

 Many have asked about the political situation here. Things are still looking 
grim, but we are looking up. There is so much work to be done and souls to be 
saved. We must work for the night is coming. Please pray God will give us the 
wisdom, strength, and His power to continue spreading the Good News in a 
world that is so needy. 

 Thank you for your prayers and support. We are so humbled at the love and 
care you have shown our family. It is a privilege to serve with you. 

 May God richly bless you,  

Alex & Jessica Lima 

 

  


